
Volume XXV  Spring 2020 

 
 
 

Edited by: Laura Freedman  1 

 

 

Dear Students, Alumni, and Friends of the Department of 
World Languages and Cultures: 
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We thank our students, faculty and FLTAs once again for sharing 
their inspiring journeys with us. They are full of energy and passion. 
Thanks also to Hannah Jackson, Director of the Language Learning 
Center, and Laura Freedman for editing this issue. Finally, thanks to 
our secretary, JoAnne Jurkiewicz, for keeping us on track and 
grounded, and the community for being present and showing 
interest in our activities. You all make our department possible! 
 
 
Dr. Yamile Silva 
Chair 

 

 

Elementary Arabic Students 
Visit Israel and Palestine 
Through Intersession 
Theology Course                      

By: Elisabeth Johnson 

Elementary Arabic students Joseph 
Barry and Elisabeth Johnson 
participated in the Intersession 
theology course “Christianity in the 
Middle East.” The students spent 
ten days in Israel and Palestine and 
had the opportunity to visit and 
interact with several Arabic-
speaking communities. They 
attended several masses in Arabic 
and shared meals with local 
Palestinians in their homes. 
Elisabeth and Joe are pictured here 
at the Ibrahimi Mosque in Hebron 
with the faculty and other students 
of the class.   

Asian Studies New Year 
and Festival 
Read aboutࡠ ी smp h�n�က.o la　cclte 
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Faculty Spotlight: Habib Zanzana (Continues on pg. 4) 

By: Laura Freedman 
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In March, Dr. Zanzana and Arabic Fulbright Foreign Language Teaching Assistant Khadiga AboBakr will 
host an event centered on women in the Arab world and their participation in social and political life. 
The presentation will touch on Arab Spring, how Arab women participate in social and political life, and 
the progress women have made so far in the fight for their rights.  

FLTA Reflections (Continues on pgs. 5-8)  

  

Hsiang-Ling (Charlize) Wang  
 
This is my second semester teaching at the 
University of Scranton; however, I realize how 
quickly time flies. Admittedly, this is the best stage of 
my life and the best job I’ve ever experienced. 
Teaching is my full-time work; moreover, the 
University provides a great number of activities so 
that I can actively engage with faculty development 
workshops, intercultural activities, entertainment 
shows, and so on. Undoubtedly, one of the most 
incredible characteristics of the learning 
environment is the great cultural diversity. The 
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teaching an entire class; I was an individual teacher. This experience has taught me that the stereotypes 
about Americans are wrong. I felt my students were deeply involved and interested throughout the 
semester eager to learn about something different and a new culture. As I am very fond of French culture 
(classic French snob!), I tried to keep them interested by making my students listen to French music 
every week and planning French Movie Nights. I honestly think I have learned more than them this 
semester! I have learned about the way I wanted to share my language and my culture, but also what 
kind of teacher I want to be.  
 
 
 

Alessandra Abate 

Ciao a tutti! I’m Alessandra Abate, the first-ever Italian Fulbright Teaching Assistant at the University of 
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Khadiga AboBakr 

I have to admit that I was a bit worried about coming to the United States because I did not know how 
people would treat me since I wear a Hijab. However, I was welcomed by almost everyone on campus 
and off campus as well. People were smiling, nodding, or saying good morning whenever they saw me. 
Therefore, it did not take me long to feel at home.   

 Having been here for almost six months, I've realized that movies will never be enough for you to know 
about a country and its people. I have always loved American movies and I used to watch at least a movie 

every day which helped me learn a lot about 
the culture here in the States. Yet these six months 
of being here have been worth tons and tons of 
movies. I now know that no matter how many 
movies you watch about a country, they can never 
equal being immersed within that community.   

One of the things that I’ve learned is the huge 
number of misconceptions that people might have 
adopted about American families and society. I 
myself had a few misconceptions as well that soon 
vanished when I became a part of the community 
here in Scranton, and I will make sure to pass on the 
knowledge of these misconceptions. When I go back 
to Egypt, I believe it is my duty as a cultural 
ambassador to reform those beliefs that 
people have about Americans.   
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Sarah Romero 

Teaching at the University of Scranton has been one of the best experiences of my life. Even though I had 
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Asian Studies New Year Festival and 
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